
Report of Alternate Delegate 
Winter Assembly, 2014 

 
 Since our last assembly I presented a service orientation workshop combined with the delegate post 
conference report on October 11th held in Kewannee for districts 90 and 91. There was great attendance 
with lots of questions and discussion. I have heard from one district requesting a workshop either in 
January or February. Please let me know what you would like to have presented and I will work on 
getting the appropriate members there. 
The PPB5 with the service activity of Service Orientation workshops has an expectation of hosting 
roughly eight per year. We will be starting the New Year and I am looking forward to being able to using 
all eight next year.  
I attended the 2014 Big Book Conference and also attended the final meeting where members of district 
21, who will be hosting the 2015 Big Book Conference, were in attendance.  
I sent out the Delegate Quarterly Contribution reports to all the DCM and their alternates. Thank you to 
the DCMs who acknowledged receiving them. If any of the DCMs did not receive an e-mail with the 
reports please let me know and I can resend. 
  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kelly L 
Alternate Delegate 
Panel 64/NIA 20 


